

## ЗҮҮН ХҮРЭЭ ДАШЧОЙЛИН ХИЙД DASHI CHOILING MONASTERY

2012 оны Осарың 3) өдөр

Nº 46

Tel: 976-11-350047 Fax: 976-11-350047

E-mail: dashichoiling@mbox.mn

P.O.Box - 740 Ulaanbaatar - 46 Mongolia

Dear the Most Venerable Prof. Dr. Phra Dharmakosajarn

Rector, Mahachualalongkornrajavidyalaya University

President, International Association of Buddhist Universities

President, International Council for Day of Vesak

I am very glad to participate in 9<sup>th</sup> International Celebration on the Occasion of United Nations Day of Vesak and represent Mongolian Buddhists. Celebrating day of Vesak is not only a noble event for Buddhists, but it is also a fortunate celebration for all over the world. It is also very helpful to make understand Buddha's teachings and to spread Buddha's compassion in the everywhere.

Since day of Vesak celebrating, the Birth, Enlightenment and Passing away of the Sakyamuni Buddha, was recognized by the United Nations General Assembly resolution of 1999, Mongolian Buddhists have celebrated the day of Vesak at 15<sup>th</sup> of the first month of summer in every year. On this occasion, Mongolian Buddhist monasteries organize various activities among youth and believers in our country. Besides, our Buddhist monasteries are aiming to train young Mongolians in Buddha's teachings, being humanistic and compassion.

Finally, we are truly pleased to celebrate the day of Vesak with the principal organizer and host the Royal Thai Government and Mahachulalongkornrajavidyalaya University (MCU) and International Council for day of Vesak (ICDV).

Yours in the Dhamma,

I A I

H.E. Dr. Ch. Dambajav

DUNE HARNOPILLAD

The Most Ven, Khamba Lama of Dashichoiling Monastery

President of Mongolian Regional Center of WFB